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Dinner Meeting 

Contact Pam Ross Smith 
for all dinner arrangements no later than the Monday prior to our dinner meeting. Advise her of any apologies if you are unable to attend or to let her know of extra dinner guests that you have invited. This will ensure the accurate catering for the Wednesday meeting and appropriate charges for meals.

Hm: 3356 4201

Mob: 0413 188 562

Email: pross4@eq.edu.au
OR
Email: pross0@yahoo.com.au
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Diary Dates:
14/6/06: 
Dinner meeting 6:30pm 
for 7pm start at Arana Leagues Club
17/6/06: 

Sewing bee at Kay’s –:

1 Baltray Place, Ferny Grove
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June Birthday’s:

Have a wonderful birthday ladies!

8th    Rosalind Pestell
10th  Elizabeth White

23rd  Vicki Williams


Bingo Roster

Thursday Morning
Ongoing support from Zonta members at the weekly Bingo is greatly appreciated and more volunteers are needed to share the load. Please consider helping out. This activity is one of our major fundraisers for the club and its success depends on 
members continued participation.
June: 

1st     Ros
8th     Lyn

15th   Jan

22nd  Elizabeth

29th   Ros

July:

7th     Lyn

14th   Edith

21st   Jan

28th   Ros
“Congratulations 
to the 
Mothers of the Brides”
Vicki Williams

& 

Pam Ross Smith

President’s 
Message
29/5/06  

Dear Fellow Zontians,
My goal as President  is to run short fun meetings and I was so disappointed with myself when the last meeting went on longer than usual.

My goal is that we start at 7pm and finish by 9.30pm at the latest. The idea is to be there by 6.30pm to mix and chat and everyone sitting down by 7pm.

I have changed the format from the buffet back to being served at the table as I feel that the amount of time taken in getting our meal is wasting time which in turn is making the meeting last too long.  We all get tired after working all day.

Sue, the co-ordinator from Jebb House is our guest for the next meeting and if time permits, I will tell more about my visit to Kowanyama.  I have written it up in the newsletters, so no need to repeat myself.

Combined Services Dinner
Lyn, Elizabeth, Ros, Edith (Peter), Sue and myself attended the combined services dinner and we all agreed that we would host the dinner next year.  I had prepared a powerpoint presentation and it was excellent as it saved on many boring speeches.  There was also a presentation to someone for their service to the community, so we have to keep our eyes open for someone who might deserve that honour.
Sewing, Working  Bee & Information Day 

The sewing bee at Kay’s place will be combined with an information afternoon.  Sewing bee starts at about 10.00 am.  We are also sticking on labels to the goods to be sold at convention. We have a lot of new members who have questions, I am sure, and need to know a little more about Zonta and our club in particular.

Whether you sew or not, this is an opportunity to get to know fellow members on a casual basis and to learn more about Zonta.  We solve many problems of the world on these days.  We will discuss issues with Zonta from  1 pm – 2pm.
Regards to all,
Vicki Williams 
Nominating Committee:
Motions

Before the slate could be offered for voting, there were two outstanding matters on which the Club members had to  vote. 

We currently have a Minute Secretary, which is an extra position.  This needed to be entered in the minutes to give the position its executive status.

Motion

As the club has now increased in size and because of the workload for the Secretary, we again wish to have a Minute Secretary, who will record and present the minutes of the meetings to the Secretary and the President.

Moved Edith Fogg 

Sec  Ros Pestell .    Carried
We are currently in the position of having members on the Board who are unable, for personal reasons, to take up the position of the next President in year 2007 when Vicki Williams completes her term.  Jan Spittle has indicated her willingness to stand.  It would be very difficult for her to come in as President without having been a member of the Board for this year, so she is fully aware of all decisions which may impact on her Presidency.  Kas Sommers had indicated that she would like to finish her year as Vice President.  We also needed to introduce new members to the Board, so we had a pool of members who had held positions on the Board to fill future Executive Positions.  We therefore wished to create one more place on the Board, which is not new to this club.  The number was cut down some years ago.

Motion

That the number of elected members on the Board be increased by one.

Moved  Edith Fogg  

Sec.  Ros Pestell    Carried
As the two motions were carried the Slate was as follows:-

Slate

Vicki Williams (President)

 Kas Sommers Vice President)

Simone Boersma 
(Corresponding Secretary)

Lorraine Hunter (Minute Secretary)

Elizabeth White (Treasurer)

Directors

Di Westwood

Jan Spittle

Yvonne Nunn

As no nominations came from the floor, the slate was accepted as stated above.

This concludes the Nominating Committee’s Report for the year 2006 elections.

Signed:  Edith Fogg,
Ros Pestell & Jan Spittle
Organization, Membership & Classification Committee

At May 2006, following the May meeting induction of three new members, the Club membership stands at 23. At May 2005 the membership was 21. 

Earlier during the 2005-2006 year, Lorraine Hunter, Sue Macauley, Suzanne Strahan, Rhonda Horne, Jenny Leggo and Lyn Bradford joined the Club. These five newer members together with the three latest members, Bev McDowall, Ann O’Regan and Julie Brook, bring an enormous range of skills and talents to the Club.

As required by Zonta International’s “Diversity of Classifications” By-Law, the Pine Rivers Club’s members are actively engaged in a variety of occupations. The Club’s 23 members are classified in 22 different occupation codes. This includes six members who are education professionals but whose current positions or occupations are different from one another.

Unfortunately the 2005-2006 year also saw the resignations of six members while one member transferred to another Zonta Club. Most of the resignations stemmed from members finding that juggling work commitments, the needs of children or family and Zonta too demanding. But one of the members who resigned enjoyed Zonta so much that she is seeking a Brisbane Zonta Club with a meeting time that does not clash with her work schedule as ours does.

On 21st September 2005 an information evening for new or prospective members was held at President Vicki’s house, Three guests (two of whom joined the Club) and four members enjoyed an informal information session followed by supper and fellowship.

The Membership Committee Chair’s attempts at encouraging members to each write a short profile of themselves to put into a folder for all members to read proved very unsuccessful with only the President, Vice President and said Chair doing so. 

However a suggestion by President Vicki that the O, M & C Chair design a simple questionnaire for the members to fill in about their lives and their interest in Zonta has proved much more successful with six members filling in their forms at the April dinner meeting, the first evening they were given them. 

Regards,

Rosalind Pestell

Status of Women Committee 

Had a meeting on Wednesday 24th, will put to the next meeting a motion to support 3 Kowanyama children to go to school camp, as it seems this is an incentive for attending school 

Regards,
Jan Spittle

Public Relations & Communications
It has been a busy and rewarding year for the Public Relations and Communications Committee. The regular dispatch of media releases and newsworthy articles to the local press in the Pine Rivers Shire, production of the Club’s monthly newsletter; development of invitations, posters and award certificates to mark the specific events of International Women’s Day, Young Women in Public Affairs awards and the Charity Golf Day have gained the club increased awareness and a stronger profile within the community. 

The intrinsic value of these activities to the club has seen increased inquiries from women in the local community requesting more information about Zonta and its many projects. We also gained a number of new members as a direct result of this publicity in the local press.

Throughout the year local newspapers, namely, The Village Pump, Dayboro Grapevine, The Westerner and North-West News were extremely supportive of Zonta. Key Zonta events and projects were announced to the press through media releases gaining press coverage as listed below.

Charity Golf Day

July 2005 pre-event coverage in The Westerner, Village Pump, Dayboro Grapevine, North West News

August 2005 results of Golf Day, Village Pump, Dayboro Grapevine

Samford Charity Night

September 2005 Village Pump article noted Zonta involvement

October 2005 two stories in Village Pump highlighted Zonta’s auction item & club’s participation in event Zonta cheque presented to Samford 1st Responders, story & photo in The Westerner 

International Women’s Day

February 2006 pre-event coverage in Village Pump & Quest, Pine rivers Press newspaper

Young Women in Public Affairs Award
April 2006 Story & photo of Award winners; Village Pump, Pine Rivers Press and Dayboro Grapevine newspapers

As Chair of the committee, I wish to acknowledge and thank all committee members, Edith Fogg, Bettina Mayfield, Lorraine Hunter, Anjali Monteiro, Simone Boersma and Kay Reid for their support and persistent efforts to communicate the Zonta story within the community, to help build strong relationships with the media and to employ their writing and creative skills. Not only have we made a mark for Zonta in the community, we also now have a permanent record of the Club’s activities and projects since inception, thanks to the creative talents of Kay. I also wish to thank Simone Boersma for her production of posters and award certificates for our numerous club projects throughout the year. 

Regards,

Di Westwood

Fundraising & Finance Committee:
The other committee members, Sara Allard, Kylie Huxley and Roslyn Wonka have all resigned due to other pressing family commitments so I have prepared the report.

It was agreed to the projects of International Women’s day, the making of breast Pillows, Birthing Kits and sell Glowies at the Xmas Fair. We have done all of that as well as supporting “Jebb House” a women’s refuge and Kowanyama, an aboriginal community in the far north Queensland.

Our main income and fundraising activity is Bingo and now that Vicki Williams has volunteered to be the promoter each week we will stand to make more money. We transferred $4500 from the Bingo A/c into the Service A/c but we also made $5686 from the lucky number board and get six.  
· That makes a total raised fromBingo $10,186
· The Charity Golf Day had a net profit of  $5,262

· Samford Charity Night $1,723
· Sale of Glowies $1,300

· Gymkana $243

· International Women’s Day   $1,134
Total Raised for 2005 to 2006 
$19,848

DONATIONS

· Samford First Responders  $1,723

· “Look Good Feel Better” $3,000

· Pine Rivers Neighbourhood Centre $1,100

· Jebb House (Women’s refuge) $2,088

· Kowanyama (airfare, food etc) $660

· International Service Fund                     $5,798

· Breast pillows (using up the grant money) $ 2,529
Total Donated $16,898

2006 PROJECTS –: 
Jebb House, Kowanyama, PRNC,  International and others as put forward to the club.

Envisage raising $15,000 from Bingo, $2,000 IWD, $3,000 conference

Prepared by Jan Spittle Committee Member

United Nations Committee Report

There are a number of special United Nations Days, Years and Decades happening currently:

· World No-Tobacco Day 31 May

· World Environment Day 5 June

· International Year of Deserts and Desertification 2006
· United Nations Decade for the Eradication of Poverty (1997-2006)
· Decade to Roll Back Malaria in Developing Countries, Particularly in Africa 2001-2010
· Second International Decade for the Eradication of Colonialism 2001-2010
· International Decade for a Culture of Peace and Non-violence for the Children of the World 2001-2010
· United Nations Literacy Decade 2003-2012
· International Decade for Action: Water for Life (2005-2015)
· CEDAW’s 35th Session is taking place from 15 May to 2 June 2006.
Do you know about Womenwatch?  It’s an internet gateway provided by the UN with the aim to provide space for global gender equality issues and to support implementation of the 1995 Beijing Platform for Action.  In other words, it’s a web site you can visit and click on through to many other places to find out what’s happening.  Visit www.un.org/womenwatch.

Our club UN committee is planning a short UN Spot at each dinner meeting, just to give a snippet of information to our club about what’s happening with one of the most important organizations on the planet.

Plans are afoot for a guest speaker for our October meeting to celebrate United Nations Day on 24 October.  

Regards,
Kas Sommers

Status of Women And Service Committee Report AGM:
10/5/06

The production of breast pillows has taken up much of the time and energy of members of the club during this past year.  Many working bees were held at various locations and preparation for these involved selection of a location, purchase of materials and cutting out of pillows prior to the day.  Many members attended each working bee and the fellowship was excellent.  The results were even more spectacular with many pillows being produced, packaged and delivered to hospitals for distribution to women victims of breast cancer.  A donation was also given to “Look Good, Feel Better”, an organisation that assists cancer sufferers after encountering the effects of chemotherapy and radiation treatment.  One of our members, who is a volunteer for this organisation, has been also involved in the distribution of the pillows to the various hospitals where she works.  We continue to receive letters of thanks from recipients along with donations to assist in furthering the project.  These are always encouraging.

Birthing kits were also prepared by club members and forwarded on to those organising this project.  This too involved working bees among club members.  It has now been decided to place this project on the backburner and concentrate on breast pillows and drainage bags.

The club decided to concentrate on two major organisations this year as it was felt that perhaps we could make a larger impact this way.  We are still continuing to support local organisations and will this month forward a cheque (for $1,000) in support of a women’s self-esteem course being run by the Pine Rivers Neighbourhood Centre.

The first of our major organisations receiving our support is Jebb House, a shelter for women who are victims of domestic violence.  So far, we have provided gifts for Christmas for children and mothers, a vacuum cleaner, a microwave, backpacks and lunchboxes for the children and various outdoor toys for toddlers. 

The second organisation was an Aboriginal community at Kowanyama.  We felt we wished to improve the status of our own indigenous women here in Australia and heard of a group that were attempting to do this in Kowanyama on Cape York.  The needs of the community were such that women needed instructing in self-esteem and assertiveness.  It was decided to send a member who conducts such courses to Kowanyama over the Easter school holidays.   This member gave her time and energy free of charge.  The club is to receive a report on this visit at our next dinner meeting.  It did become evident though that the needs of this community and, no doubt, those of like communities are endless.  Hopefully, our contribution may make some difference to the lives of women and children in this area.

After the earthquake in Pakistan, the club assisted with a donation to an organisation providing tents to shelter the people as they encountered severe weather during the ensuing winter.

The Young Women in Public Affairs Competition has recently been concluded at club and district level.  After targeting fifteen schools, we received five applications and were happy to announce that Rebekah Oldfield, school captain of Ferny Grove State High School won.  Margaret Vallance and Carolyn Hammond kindly offered to assist one of our club members with judging.  All three judges were unanimous in their selection of the winner.  Our Lieutenant Governor of District 24, Ros Kinder, presented the awards at the April dinner meeting.  At the presentation, four of the girls gave short speeches on their aspirations for the future.  A most enjoyable evening was held by all.

Regards,
Elizabeth White
President’s Report for the Year 2005 to 2006:
10/5/06
My personal goal for our club when I took over as president was that we have more interaction between members at the meetings and that the committee system continue to work effectively.

Once again we have had a wonderful productive busy year and because we have had a lot more interaction between members, it is very difficult for me to single out any one person to thank.  I would like to thank the whole club for being so supportive of the Club’s many activities.

I would particularly like to thank my fellow board members; Vice President, Kas, secretaries, Simone and Lorraine, Media magnate Di, in her absence, fund raiser past treasurer Sara, and  charity queen, Ann for all their hard work in keeping me on track. I would like to thank Elizabeth for stepping in to the Treasurer’s position so readily.  Each board member in their own way contributed hugely to our club.
I would like to thank past president Ros who helped keep all the paper work in order and was a constant source of encouragement and support to me. 

Over the year the committees have changed slightly as each member found their niche and I would like to thank each of the chairs of the committees. I am not going into the work of each committee as they have done their own reports.

As I stated already, we have had a busy productive year.  

We sewed breast cushions and drainage bags for women who had mastectomies. We must thank Louise from the Samford Laundry for allowing us to use her premises for sewing and also for donating so much material to us which enabled us to make quilts and drainage bags. I would like to thank Bev Mc Dowal for making the quilts.

We assembled 1200 birthing kits for a third world country.

Cooked sausages at a Gymkana and worked very hard at the Charity Golf Day.

We assembled emergency packs for the women’s refuge and Xmas packs for the same refuge.

We packed and sorted clothes for victims of the Tsunami, and the women’s refuge.

Sold glowies at Kallangur and Samford Xmas Fairs and some danced and enjoyed themselves at the Samford Charity Night while the rest of us went to the district conference.

Over the year we have had some wonderful guest speakers to improve our education and awareness of other issues.

Annette McFarlane about the  Wonder Woman Project.

Margaret Vallance, President of National council for Women (Qld.).  Carol Fazel, State Manager of “Look Good Feel Better”

Alison Ahearn, Local Author.

Samantha Blackmore, the deaf girl that we helped send to Somoa

Debbie Stainsby on re-offending women in the legal system.

Also, over the past year, some of our members have enjoyed going to other events that the club financed which improved our membership knowledge. 

Our club is an interesting mix of  people with diverse talents and attributes. As Zontians, our commitment is to attend the monthly meeting, be on a committee and support Zonta International’s  projects  by supporting the club’s activities. There will always be members whose circumstances change and it is important that we continually introduce new people to build up our membership.  In the next year, I would like our club members to have lots of fun as well as helping the community,   so I am finishing on the note,  that you all try to fill your coffee card over the next year and the challenge to introduce one new member each over the next year.
Vicki Williams

President 2005 – 2006

A Thought to Reflect Upon…
Everybody can be great,

because anybody can serve.
You don't have to have a college degree to serve. You don't have to make your subject and verb agree to serve.
You only need a heart full of grace. A soul generated by love.

Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr












